	Meeting:
Allegheny Mountain Swimming House of Delegates
Date:
January 15, 2003
Place:
University of Pittsburgh, Cathedral of Learning

	Present:
	
	
	

	
	
	
	

	Pete Gannon
	General Chairman
	Rege Perich
	BPR

	Bob DeBiase
	Secretary
	John Toth
	BPR

	John Lynch
	Age Group Chairman
	Fran Dvorksy
	BPR

	Steve Lewandowski
	Treasurer
	Andy Stromberg
	CVSC

	Chad Dobrick
	Safety Chairman
	Jan Brennan
	GPAC

	Jerry Schaefer
	Registration Chairman
	Cheryl Schilling
	GPAC

	Paul Callahan
	JCCT
	Lisa Kessel
	MM

	Steve Stocksdale
	JCCS
	David Buerger
	ANSC

	Dave Gadd
	JCCS
	Tom Gorski
	MMSA

	Bill Weaver
	TPIT
	Lynn Dobrick
	SVSC

	Martin Beck
	USCSC
	
	

	Rich Kaminsky
	PTSC
	
	

	Kathy Jones
	PTSC
	
	

	Deb Stunkard
	MLAC
	
	

	ORDER OF BUSINESS
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	Call to Order
	The Allegheny Mountain Swimming 
	

	
	House of Delegates (HOD) was called 
	

	
	to order at 7:47 pm by Pete Gannon,
	

	
	General Chairman.
	

	
	
	

	Minutes
	Bob DeBiase reported the December 18, 
	

	
	2002, minutes were distributed.
	Steve Lewandowski moved and Deb

	
	
	Stunkard seconded a motion to 

	
	
	approve the December minutes as 

	
	
	presented.  Motion carried.

	
	
	

	
	
	

	Treasurer
	Steve Lewandowski presented and 
	

	
	discussed the December financial 
	

	
	reports.  The 2002 surplus of 
	

	
	$13,574.19 is attributed to the cash
	

	
	basis accounting in which the timing
	

	
	of deposits has a impact on the bottom
	Fran Dvorsky moved and Paul 

	
	line.
	Callahan seconded a motion to 

	
	
	approve December financial reports as 

	
	
	presented.  Motion carried.


	ORDER OF BUSINESS
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	Age Group
	John Lynch discussed some minor
	

	
	structure changes to the proposed 2003 
	

	
	Long Course schedule.  John reported
	John Lynch moved and Jerry Schaefer

	
	he was receiving bids but that some 
	seconded a motion to approve the 

	
	meets still have not received any bids.
	proposed 2003 Long Course schedule

	
	Bids will close 1/31/03.
	with the discussed changes.  Motion

	
	
	carried.

	
	
	

	General Chairman
	Pete Gannon opened the floor for 
	

	
	nominations to the 2003 AMS 
	

	
	Nomination Committee.  The following
	

	
	individuals were nominated:
	

	
	     Deb Stunkard
	

	
	     Jerry Schaefer
	Tom Gorski moved and Jerry 

	
	     Paul Callahan
	Schaefer seconded a motion to 

	
	     Stan Stefanski
	approve the nominated committee 

	
	
	members.  Motion carried.

	
	
	

	
	
	

	Registration
	Jerry Schaefer reported that 
	

	
	registrations are current.  Jerry said he 
	

	
	has completed a review of the 
	

	
	swimmers and coaches who participated
	

	
	at the Pitt Christmas meet to verify 
	

	
	registration and coaches certification.  
	

	
	Letters will be sent to clubs for
	

	
	violations of the athlete  registration
	

	
	and coach certification requirements.
	

	
	
	

	Safety
	Pete Gannon clarified the new US 
	

	
	Swimming pool depth rule.  He said 
	

	
	that water depth for all diving starts
	

	
	must be 4 ft.  The 4 ft. depth 
	

	
	requirements starts 3 ft – 3.5 inches 
	

	
	from the wall and must continue 
	

	
	16.5 yds.  In other words, the pool depth 
	

	
	must be 4 ft. from 1 meter off the wall
	

	
	to 5 meters out.  Chad Dobrick reported 
	

	
	that the annual safety report will be sent 
	

	
	with the January minutes.  He said that 
	

	
	there were no major injuries this past
	

	
	year and not that many minor injuries.
	

	
	He also presented, as information, the 
	

	
	top ten things to think about when 
	

	
	hiring employees for your club.
	


	ORDER OF BUSINESS
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	Old Business
	The following proposal was presented 
	

	
	at the December HOD meeting:
	

	
	Change AMS operating procedures
	

	
	Part 1 Section A Jurisdiction: to add
	Jerry Schaefer moved and Deb 

	
	the following at the end:
	Stunkard seconded a motion to 

	
	“Changes to the AMS by-laws and
	approve the proposal as presented. 

	
	operation procedures require a 30 day
	Motion carried.

	
	period between being proposed and
	

	
	being voted on.”
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	New Business
	Jan Brennan informed the HOD that 
	

	
	Title 9 may be amended and that all
	

	
	those involved should visit the web
	

	
	site Swiminfo.com.
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	Adjournment
	The next AMS HOD meeting will be 
	Paul Callahan moved and Jerry 

	
	held in Room 216 at the Cathedral of
	Schaefer seconded a motion to 

	
	Learning on March 19, 2003.
	adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried.
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